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BON VOYAGE…. 
Sunday, November 7-14 

AHCC National Convention 

 
 
Over twenty-one (21) volunteer delegates will be representing Hawaiian Civic Club of 
Honolulu at this year’s vacation.  October was “Education and Protocol”month for our 
membership, delegates, and alternates in preparation for this AHCC National 
Convention.  There were at least three meetings planned and hope you had a chance 
to attend them.  Mahalo for everyone’s efforts in planning the guest speakers, 
agendas, for these meeting events. 
 
Maui Cultural Experience, November 11-13, 2004 
 
Don’t forget that for members who will not be attending convention, Macky Shea has 
planned a wonderful cultural experience on Maui during this time too.   Call Macky at 
254-2269…if it is not too late…for a wonderful, cultural, fun and exciting experience!  
 
Kamehameha Schools is hosting two ground tours… 
- The first is to the Kea'au Campus on Wednesday, Nov 10, 12pm-4pm.  Bus will 
pick you up at dockside in Hilo and take you to the Kea'au Campus.  Visit with faculty, 
staff and students and enjoy a riding tour of the campus.  Lunch will be served.  
Return to ship by 4 p.m.  Cost is $5.00 per person. 
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- The second is to the Maui Campus, Saturday, November 12, 2 to 4 pm.  Buses will pick 
you up at dockside in Kahului and take you to the Maui Campus.  Enjoy a riding tour of the 
campus, visit with members of the Maui staff and relax with some light refreshments.  Return 
to ship by 4 p.m.  Cost is $5.00 per person. 

  
Deadline for the tours was Sep 30, but Kamehameha Schools is willing to take our 
reservations if we respond now.  Thus, if you wish to go on the tour, let me know by not later 
than 9:00 p.m., this Thursday.  I'll advance the payment and you can reimburse me on ship. 

  
Cost is $5 per person per tour, so if you plan to go to both, your cost would be $10.  
Please also check with your guests. 

       
 

HOW DID OCTOBER MEETINGS GO? 
  

October 16, Saturday, Windward Community College Auditorium.  HCCH was well 
represented and had an opportunity to meet the candidates for President, briefly before the 
start of the meeting.  Congratulations to Louise Kealoha Gerboc who was elected Director 
for Oahu Council. 

 
Acknowledgements were in order to bid Aloha to the outgoing President Jalna Keala.   

 
Necurology for HCCH was represented by DJ Mailer for Arthur Woolaway, Leimomi Khan 
for her mom, Mary Morgan; and Leatrice Kauahi for Herman Wong. 

 
As the votes were counted, special awards for outstanding members took place.  Leatrice 
and Maylene shared the award proudly for HCCH. 

 
Oahu Council 2004-2005 voting results:  President, Nalani Gersaba; Association Directors:  
Charley Kapua, Ike Kaaihue, Na’u Kamalii, and Louise Kealoha Gerboc of HCCH. 

  
- Thursday, October 21, 5:30 p.m., State Capitol, Room 423.  
 Facilitators for the evening were Ramsey Taum, Mahealani Kamauu, Momo Khan, Chair 
person of the HCCH.  33 Resolutions were discussed with most of the authors present for 
clarification with representation from 10-15 HCC. The meeting was held in collaboration with 
other Hawaiian Civic Clubs and the Oahu Council. Mahalo! 
 
- Saturday, October 30, 9:00 a.m., Queen Lili'uokalani Children's Center in Kalihi.   
Akaka Bill, AHCC 2005 President candidates. Great opportunity for our members. CU there!

   

 

 

 

A Familiar Face… 
At Wal-Mart's grand opening on Keeaumoku 
Street, Mahealani Kamauu, executive director 
of the Native Hawaiian Legal Corp., and union 
official Pat Loo held a sign protesting the 
handling of kupuna iwi, or ancestor 
remains at the site of the store's construction.  

Mahalo Mahe laniKamauu a 



 
Upcoming Events 

 
November 7-14, 2004   AHCC National Convention 
November 11-13, 2004    Maui Cultural Trip 
Saturday, November 20, 2004  Makahiki 

 Sunday, November 21, 2004  Nake’u Fashion Show 
 Saturday, December 11, 2004  Annual Christmas Party 
 Sunday, December  12, 2004  Ali’i Sunday – Kamehameha V 
 Sunday, December 19, 2004  Ali’iSunday-BernicePauahi Bishop 
 Saturday, July 23, 2005   Holokü Ball 
 

 ALI’I  SUNDAYS 
How nice it would be to see more club members at the Ali`i services at Kawaiaha`o 
on schedule Sundays at 9:00.  Members are encouraged to participate.  Please 
contact alaka’i Macky Shea for more information. 

November None 
December 12th Kamehameha V  

19th Bernice Pauahi Bishop 
 

CLUBS HOLIDAY CHRISTMAS PARTY:  
Happening…Saturday, December 11, 2004, hosted by TB Lyons  
at his home in Kailua.  Mark your calendars!  To kokua, call  
Roy Brooks at 386-3298 cell.  More information to follow. 
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USS ADMINIRAL
It was certainly a beau
occasion.  Mahalo aga
of the volunteers that p
honored event. 
More pictures are avail
http://hcchonolulu.org/
 

Mahalo
 

OLOKU BALL 2005 

hairpersons Leimomi Khan and Leatrice Kauahi are co-chairpe
005 on Saturday, July 23, 2005.  They will be soliciting help from
veryone is encouraged to support them.  This is our annual schola
elp and commitment is what makes it the success that it is.   

LUB UNIFORMS 

ttention ladies of HCCH:    If you have an extra Mamo uniform m
utgrown and is in excellent condition, there may be someone else 
ff of you.    Please call Momi Jones at 521-9353 if you do have a 

onger fits you. 
 CHUNG-HOON 
tiful day for such a special 
in for a job well done to all 
articipated in this 

able on HCCH website 

 Nui Loa! 

rsons for Holoku Ball 
 the members and 
rship fundraiser and your 

u`u mu`u that you have 
who might want to buy it 
Mamo uniform that no 

http://hcchonolulu.org/
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Aloha HCCH Members, 
 
Our next fundraiser is coming up!!     We will once again participate in Nake`u Awai’s Christmas 
Faire on Sunday, November 21 at the  Ko`olau Ballrooms in lovely Kane`ohe selling baked 
goods.   With the support of the Club in past years, this event has been a very lucrative one and 
helped to boost our general fund.   We once again ask for your kokua.   So happy bakers, drag out 

those cookie sheets and baking pans.  We are looking for the following “Homemade” 

baked goods: 
 
All types of cookies Brownies with or w/out nuts All types of mochi (a must!) 
Fruit bars Mini cake loaves (bread or cake) … and cash donations 
Candied Apples NO PERISHABLES PLEASE Anything special 

 
Please wrap your items festively (see through packaging - preferably) and pretty ribbon.  
Presentation is a big plus so try to package your items “festively.”   If you can label them and show 
your ingredients, that would be great.  If you will need help with your labels, please let Momi Jones 
(521-9353) know no later than Wednesday, November 17, to let her know what you are donating 
and the quantity.  Otherwise, please bag your cookies and bars by the half dozen.  We find it easier to 
sell.  (We prefer not selling anything in a zip lock bag).   We will be pricing the items 
in denominations of $2.00, $3.00, $4.00 and up, depending on size of item and what the item contains. 
 
Baked items can be dropped off at Katherine’s home in Nu`uanu: 
 
Katherine Farm’s home 
3438 Kaohinani Drive 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96822 
Phone:  595-4643 
 

or call Momi Jones to make arrangements for pick up 
(521-9353 work)  

ATTN:  Baked Sale 
MAIL $ DONATIONS TO:    P.O. BOX 1513 

Honolulu, HI 96806 

Drop Off Date: Saturday, November 20 – between 9:00am–12:00 pm 
  
If you are not a baker but would like to support this fundraiser, we will gladly accept a monetary 
donation to help defray the cost of the table fee, packaging and Christmas wrappings for the baked 
goods.  Checks should be made out to HCCH and mailed to address above.   Please call Momi 
Jones (521-9353) if you have any questions. 

We appreciate your support for this fundraiser. 
MAHALO! 

cookies … breads … fruit bars … 
candied apples … brownies 

 
YOUR KOKUA... 
Katherine Farm needs QUART size mayonnaise jars for her pickled 
onions.   If you have any, please call Katherine at 595-4643 no later than 
November 17.  In the meantime, please save any QUART SIZE mayo jars!    
MAHALO! 


